ST. PATRICK’S PRIMARY SCHOOL

12, Ballymacbredan Rd., Magheralin, Craigavon, BT67 OQU

Tel no – 028 3834 1400    Fax no – 028 3834 7376

Email: info@stpatricks.magheralin.ni.sch.uk

Principal: Mrs. M. McGrath. BA(QTS), PQHSH, DipPD. 

5th September 2018
Dear Parents

First may I welcome you and your children back to school. Below you shall find a list of information that will be useful. A Copy of this letter will be placed on to the school website.
School Closure Dates for 2018/2019
- Monday 3rd September – School re-opens for the new school year!

- Monday 8th October – School closed for Staff Development

- Monday 29th October to Friday 2nd November. (Dates inclusive) School closed – Halloween break  

  and Staff Development

- Monday 24th December – Wednesday 2nd January 2019 - (Dates inclusive) School Closed  

  Christmas break and Staff Development

- Monday 18th – Friday 22nd February - School Closed - Half Term

- Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th March - School Closed - St Patrick’s Day and Staff Development

- Friday 19th April – Friday 26th April - School Closed- Easter break

- May 6th - School closed - Bank Holiday

- Monday 27th May and Tuesday 28th May – School closed – Bank Holiday and Staff Development

- June 28th - School closes for the academic year.
Please note that you should not take family holidays during term times. 

School Uniform

· Full school uniform must be worn at all times. P.E. Uniform should be worn on P.E. Days.

· Indoor shoes / slippers must be worn

· Jumpers and cardigans get lost. Parents are advised to label their child’s uniform.

· All children are to wear black outdoor footwear and black plimsolls as indoor footwear. 

· Girls are advised to wear dark green tights for winter.

School Times

The school day is packed full of activities and to get the very best from your children and the curriculum, punctuality is very important. The school’s Educational Welfare Officer monitors attendance and punctuality. Teachers must note lateness for records. School times are as follows;
· 9:00am  School Opens

· 2:00pm  P1-3 Home Time

· 3:00pm  P4-7 Home Time
Breakfast, Drop off and Afterschool Club

Arrangements for Breakfast Club, Drop Off Club and Afterschool Club will continue this year. 
Afterschool clubs will finish at 5pm on Mondays through to Thursdays. On each Friday Afterschool will finish at 4:30pm. Please ensure prompt collection of your children.

Breakfast Club - 8am - £2.50 per child per morning

Drop Off Club – 8:30am - £1:20 per child per day

Afterschool Club – Available from 2:00pm until 5:00pm - £3:50 per child per hour.

Homework Guide
Please see attached sheet (Teachers may have already given this to your child)

Dinners

Just a reminder that dinners are £2:60 per day.  We request that dinners are paid for using our online system. Advance menus shall be provided as soon as they are made available to us. Menus will be placed on the school website.
Free School Meals application forms are available from the school office.

Medication

Please be advised that our staff is not trained in giving medication to children in school.

Hopefully most medications can be administered before and after the school day by a parent.

If your child requires medication please inform their class teacher with a note, clearly identifying the purpose of the medication and when it should be taken. The medication must be put into a clear bag with your child’s name and class written on it. 

Your child should be able to administer the medication by themselves. If they cannot administer it themselves, please contact the school to organise arrangements for it to be administered by you, or an approved adult.
School Data

Over the last number of years, we have noticed changes in the various contact details that we hold on our children. If a parent thinks their child’s details may have changed, please request a new data collection sheet from the school office. It is very important that contact numbers are kept up to date in case of emergencies.

School Grounds

It is asked that parents park in the allocated spaces only. Bays are for drop off and pickups only. The children may be dropped off at the school gate as we have a direct path to the school. The safety of the children is our primary concern. Please also be mindful of residents parking and access to their premises.
Yours sincerely

Mrs McGrath

PRINCIPAL

